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SUMMER FETE
Our Summer Fete held Saturday 21 July took place in glorious sunshine and was extremely

well attended — thank you to all who contributed (in every way) to make this event a success.
A total of £528.00 was raised. Our best for several years.

FORTHCOMING EVENT

With harvest well underway, our thoughts are turning to our annual Harvest Supper. This very
popular event raises funds for our Church and our Village Hall. The Supper will be taking
place on Saturday 22 September 2018 at 7pm, and will consist of a 2 course meal (vegetarian
option will be available) coffee, entertainment and a raffle. Tickets will be £7.50 adults and
£3.50 for children 11 and under. To order your tickets or reserve a table please contact either
Patrick Aves 898512 or Kate Rose 898562. Early booking is advisable. More details will
follow in the September Newsletter

POPPY UPDATE - Commemorating the end of WW1
Thank you to all who are knitting at the moment. If you would like to contribute, please contact

me for a pattern. We have several Knitters but could always use more. Thank you, Kate Rose
898562

PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council would like to thank everyone who has cut and trimmed their hedges and
have been keeping the pavements and highways clear and safe. We are thankful that most of
our worst potholes have now been repaired. The next scheduled Parish Council Meeting will
be on Thursday 13 September at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. All members of the public are
welcome to attend. Details are posted on the notice board by the bus shelter

LITTLE ERNIE - Contact Mrs Linda Aves 898512 if you would like to join.

June Winners July Winners

£16.00 — Mr D Guest £16.00 — Mrs G Parker
£12.00 — Samantha Ward £12.00 — Jonathan Aves
£10.00 — Mr G Metcalf £10.00 — Mrs Jean Ireland
£10.00 ~ Mrs E Metcalf £10.00 - Mr G Metcalf

ST MARY’S CHURCH - Church Warden, Kate Rose 898562
Everyone is welcome at all our CHURCH SERVICES:-

5 August 2018 — 9.30am - Holy Communion — Rev Sally Fogden
19 August 2018 — 9.30am ~ Morning Service - Mr Ken Smith

23 September 2018 — HARVEST FESTIVAL - 4.30pm



TRANSPORT NEEDED? Gordon - 01379 897109
Try the Community Bus, door to door service, visit friends, doctor or dentist, shopping,
hospital, etc. No car?, No problem - 8 passenger seats and wheelchair friendly

VILLAGE HALL

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 898512 Hall Hire- £6.00 per hour residents, £7.00 per hour all
others

YOGA - Wednesday 9-10.30a.m. Alyze (07523933776

SHORT MAT BOWLING - Equip. supplied . Monday 2-4p.m. £5.00 per month including
Tea/Coffee and biscuits. Dave Ireland 897316

KENNINGHALL MORRIS - Thursday 7-9 p.m. Peter Osborne 01953 888291 - Thursday
evenings when the Parish Council are not meeting.

GREENFINGERS GARDEN CLUB -

3rd Wednesday each month, 7.30pm. Val Forge 898270 Ali Carr 01953 688112

Annual Membership (September) £12.00, £2.00 per meeting for members, visitors £4.00 (new
member fees reduced when joining in later months})

BINGO - Friday 10 August 2018
Cash Prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 7p.m. Eyes down at 7.30p.m.

COFFEE MORNING - Len Parsall 01379 898867
Held every second Thursday in the month at 10.30am. We look forward to seeing you there,
all welcome.

LUNCH CLUB (over 60) - First Tuesday each month 12.15p.m
Two course meal £3.00. Phone: Jean Ireland 897316 or Linda Aves 898512

If you would like to contribute to the newsletter or have any helpful
suggestions please contact Elizabeth Stanford 897234



